CHRISTMAS 2002

Dear Friends and Relatives,

2002 has been an unusually full year and 2003 may be the same way. This Christmas letter may not be finished and mailed until January. (This is not unusual for me, of course.) The cards I bought last spring turned out to be a little strange, but I’ll send some anyway. They looked better in the box. But I liked the message. 

Kevin and I plan to spend Christmas in Missouri with all the “families”. Amy and Chuck are back there, and we’ll stay with them.

In July we went to Duluth, MN for the Smith Family Reunion –my Mother’s side of the family. We’ve had our reunion since 1984 every 3 years. We have a family “Round Robin” letter that has continued since 1932—gets around about once a year. Very interesting. We had a great time with 50 family members at a gorgeous setting on the tip of Lake Superior.

Amy and Chuck moved to Missouri from Scottsdale AZ early this year. They have bought a home in Cedar Creek not far from Branson. It is on a bluff on the bend of Lake Bull Shoals, an absolutely gorgeous location. They both are doing consultant work with two or more companies in the Southwest. They are just thrilled about where they are and what they are doing. 

Kevin had an exciting year. He was asked by the local Libertarian Party to run for U.S. Congress. His competition was a Republican in San Bernardino County who always gets about 84% of the votes, and has for years. Kevin was in the race to present his views on issues. His interviews with some newspapers, etc. have been very interesting and complimentary. He got over 4000 votes, which was a surprise to a lot of people.

He continues to sing with the California Desert Chorale, a valuable and fun experience. He was Webmaster and Program Coordinator and really kept busy. This Christmas season he has had rehearsals or concerts 3 or more times a week. 

He does a lot of legal work for several 501(c)(3) endeavors and works his own Web Page and responses. Also he’s trying to finally finish his Master’s thesis. For some reasons over the years the professors were too busy, or got sick, or died to get his thesis critiqued and published.

Since we’ve decided recently to move back to Missouri, we are selling both houses. My family is all back there and I have nothing here but good friends. Kevin will be able to find activities similar to the ones here, so Chuck and Amy say. We are looking for a location that will have a building for all of his books—a real library. 

I’ve been trying to dispose of more than 45 years of accumulation in both houses. (Three Aunts left me a number of things.) Our “Goodwill “ place gets a lot of things. Kevin is boxing up books for temporary storage here. The houses aren’t actually on the market yet, and we aren’t in a hurry. We do have a Real Estate Agent and have interviewed 3 Moving Van Companies. 

Our other house here in town (The Bookhouse) has a new tile roof, outside paint job, central air and renewed electrical all over. The books and shelves have to be moved out, so the inside can be painted. Kevin has over 10,000 books and not many will be discarded, (though his mother has hinted broadly at this.) The 2 sets of law books will go the Indio Law Library. They are very old, but the library wants them. 

I’ve been doing the usual—Republican Women, Church, Mission Lakes activities, and taking my friend, Gloria to all of her appointments and out to eat, so she can get out of her apartment. Her health problems leave her limited to TV and videos. I haven’t done much work at the Christian School this year.

It is so good to hear from all of you. I wouldn’t miss it for the world. 

In spite of all the troubles in the world, I remain confident and thankful that God is Sovereign and Christ is King. So Merry Christmas and Very Best Wishes for 2003 to all of you. 

With Love to all, 

Marybeth and Kevin.    
